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PUPPETS 
ON PARADE
Year Six students from Room 21 combined STEM 
and Literacy to create and rehearse fairy tale 
puppet plays for the Junior school.

The plays were The Three Little Pigs, The 
Gingerbread Man, Little Red Riding Hood, 
Goldilocks and the Three Bears and Cinderella.

The students made their puppets using socks or 
sticks and also added to their performances by 
constructing props and backdrops.

They diligently rehearsed their lines, perfecting 
voice projection, character expression and correct 
pace….. and soon the big day came.

On Wednesday October 14 and Thursday October 
15, Room 21 was filled with the joy and laughter of 
children as they enjoyed the performances.

A fabulously creative event!
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Term 4 What's going on @
Adam Rd PS

25TH
TUES

Faction Jumps and Throws Day
Years 3-6

Events run from 8:50am to 1:15pm

Events run from 9am to 2pm

26TH
WED

800m Running Event
Years 3-6

Events run from 8:50am to 10:50am

28TH
FRI

Faction Athletics Carnival 

18TH
FRI 

P&C Colour Run

Event runs from 1:45-2:45 pm

O C T O B E R

N O V E M B E R

D E C E M B E R

2ND
FRI 

Class Awards Assembly

Commencing at 9:15am

5TH
MON

Swimming Lessons - Pre-Primary to 6
Students attend swimming lessons each day from 

Monday 5th December to Thursday 15th December

14TH
WED

Year 6 Graduation

Commencing at 9:15am

Last day of school is
Thursday 15th Dec

First day back is
Wed 1st Feb



Welcome to our first newsletter for Term 4. It is a busy term, with 
many opportunities to celebrate our students and their individual 
successes. I’m sure you know that we have our Faction Carnival 
events next week – with more information to come out late this 
week for parents. 

On Monday, we held a Reset Assembly to discuss our School 
Values and expectations as we start a new term. We spoke about 
the rights of every individual to come to school and feel safe, and 
that this included during play. In particular, we acknowledge that 
footy, basketball and soccer are all extremely enjoyable games, 
but only when playing under modified rules at school to keep 
everyone safe. No-one has the right to make another person feel 
unsafe, and everyone was reminded about the expectation of 
keeping their body to themselves. I would appreciate that parents 
reinforce this message at home, and encourage students to seek 
help from teachers on duty if they need it to solve a problem that 
may have come up during play. 

Additionally, I would like to remind parents that supervision in the 
mornings does not commence until 8:15am. This supervision is 
provided for students where their parents need to go to work, 
or for another reason which is unavoidable that they are at school 
before 8:30am. I would like to thank families who direct their 
children to the Assembly Area for supervision between before 
8:30 – it supports our teachers to complete their preparation 
without interruptions, and ensures our students are supervised 
and kept in a safe environment. 

We are looking forward to a great few weeks with warmer 
weather, so I encourage everyone to bring their hats to school 
and enjoy the opportunity to play in our amazing outdoor 
environments that we have here at school. I am looking forward 
to my first Adam Road Faction Carnival Week and seeing many 
parents there in attendance. 

Stay well,  
Cathy Allen

FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK
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Give a Damn Give a Can – supported by 
the Rotary Club of Bunbury Leschenault
Another fantastic effort by the families of Adam Road Primary School. 
There were over 600 cans presented to Mr Neville Eastman from Rotary 
at Assembly on Friday 19 September. 

The winning class with 63 cans was Room 1, based on students per class 
they averaged 3.3 cans per person. Close second was Room 13 with 2.8 
cans per person. Thank you everyone!
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ROOM 13 STORY BOOKS

Throughout Term 3, the Year 4 and 5 students from Room 13 wrote 
storybooks and this week read them to the Year 1 and 2 classes.
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Issue 7 Orders are due Friday October 21
Issue 7 of Book Club is now open for orders with 40 bumper 
pages of amazing books to help kids to love reading, including:

• Christmas and Holiday Gift Ideas

• The Best Books of 2022

• Big Savings on Packs

• $6 and Under Books, $3 Value Books, and much more!

If you would like to browse the brochure online go to 
https://issuu.com/scholastic_australia/docs/bc_7-22_web_
issuu?fr=sZGMwZjM0NDU5MDI

To place an order and make your payment go to www.
scholastic.com.au/LOOP.  You may also pay by cheque, please 
make payable to Scholastic and bring order forms with name, 
room number and cheque to the Library. 

No cash please - all orders placed must be pre-paid.

If you have any 
queries please 
contact Mrs 
Taylor in the 
Library.

ONLY 3 WEEKS OF 
FUNDRAISING TO GO  

 There is only 4 more weeks until our Colour Explosion School 
Run 4 Fun and 3 weeks of fundraising to go before the cut off! 
Get online now and create your profile for easy fundraising 
and prize ordering! Or collect some cash donations using 
your sponsorship booklets. There will be a cash donations 
collection day in the centre circle on the 11/11/22. NO LATE 
DONATIONS ACCEPTED.
Online prize ordering is open from the 12/11/22- 18/11/22.

We’re also still on 
the lookout for 

volunteers to help 
out on the day. 

If you have a few 
hours to have fun 
spraying colour 

on Friday 18 Nov 
at 1:30pm, please 
contact Tarin to 

volunteer! 

Colour Explosion School Fun Run
Friday 18 November from 1:45-3pm

Book Swap  -  Bring a Book Take a Book
Does your child have books that they have already read? Bring 
them in to the BOOK SWAP, an inexpensive way for children 
to obtain new books.
Bring books to the BOOK SWAP located outside the library 
before school or during recess and lunchtimes and swap for 
others. I.e. bring 2 books take 2 books. Students may swap as 
many books and times as they like.
NB - Books must be suitable for years Kindy-6 and be in good 
condition.  Swapped books will be kept by students so please do 
not bring a book that they will want back.

https://issuu.com/scholastic_australia/docs/bc_7-22_web_issuu?fr=sZGMwZjM0NDU5MDI
https://issuu.com/scholastic_australia/docs/bc_7-22_web_issuu?fr=sZGMwZjM0NDU5MDI


Term 4 – Dates To Remember
WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY

2 17 October 18 October 19 October 20 October 21 October
ASSEMBLY

3 24 October 25 October
FACTION JUMPS 
DAY YRS 3-6

26 October
800M 
YRS 3-6

27 October 28 October
FACTION 
ATHLETICS 
CARNIVAL

4 31 October 1 November 2 November 3 November 4 November
ASSEMBLY

Merit Certificates
Congratulations to the following students who have demonstrated progress, achievement and 

the upholding of our school values in order to receive a Merit Certificate.

This week’s assembly will be held at 2.15pm.
The Junior Choir will be performing at the assembly.

PRE-PRIMARY
PP1	 Aurora, Chase
PP2	� Jayla, Phoenix,  

Taniela
YEAR 1
Room 1	 Chase, Dylan
Room 2	 Mikayla
Room 3	 Cody, William

YEAR 2
Room 4	� Emily, Onyx,  

Wilow
Room 5	 Jaxon, Raumati
Room 6 	 Nykayla, Riley
YEAR 3
Room 7	 Hunter, Isla
Room 8	 Judah, Matthew
Room 11	Rhys

YEAR 4
Room 11	Lachlan
Room 12	�Conner, Quorinthian
YEAR 5
Room 13	Jeffrey
Room 18 	�Claire, Kadey, Osten
YEAR 6
Room 19	�Jaxon, Makayla, Pearl
Room 21	Liam, Rhiana

Specialist Awards
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Sunflowers 
by Blake

Inspired by 
Van Gogh

ART
AWARD Year 2	 Room 4	 Blake

Year 2	 Room 4	 Thomas

Year 2	 Room 5	 Alexander

Year 3	 Room 7	 Dragyn

Year 4	 Room 12	 Lucy



COMMUNITY NOTICES
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Junior Registrations are now 
open for both boys and girls 

 

Playing groups for Season 2022/23 

Year 5 

Year 6 

Year 7 

Year 8 

Year 9/10 

Year 11/12 

All are welcome. 

Contact Simon Eastman  src.eastman@gmail.com 

http://www.coltscricketclub.com/ 

 

 
 

Ages 9-12 
Fridays


4.15 - 5.15 pm

all year, in Term

Annual fee $100 


plus pool entry 

Try 

WATER POLO 
this summer

JUNIORS 
Ages 13-17 
Tuesdays 


5.30 - 6.30 pm

Term 4 & 1


Season fee $100 

plus pool entry 

SENIORS 
New & Social Players  

Tuesdays 6.30pm

Season fee $100 


plus pool entry 

A-Division  
Tuesdays 7.30pm

Season fee $200 


plus pool entry 

FLIPPA BALL 

SEASON STARTS 11 OCTOBER 
bunburywaterpolo@gmail.com 
revolutionise.com.au/bunburywp 
South West Sport Centre, Bunbury 

First 3 sessions 

FREE 
to come and try 

A great sport combining swimming, teamwork, ball skills and fun! 

 

www.triplep-parenting.net 

 

Teen Triple P Seminar:  
Raising Responsible Teenagers  
Takes the guesswork out of parenting teens… 

• Raising Responsible Teenagers 

• Raising Competent Teenagers 

• Getting Teenagers Connected 

Date/s - Wednesday 2nd November 

               Wednesday 9th November 

              Wednesday 16th November 

TIME – 5.30 – 7.00pm 

DELIVERY – Via MS Teams, link will be emailed out  

PRESENTER/S – Sam Curtis & Louise McDonald – 
Community Nurses WACHS-SW &           
Iona Hughes – School Psychologist DoE 

BOOKINGS AND INFORMATION (Free Program) 

Teen Triple P can help build a better relationship with your teenager, reduce conflict, keep your 
teenager safe, be realistic about parenting, and take care of yourself.  

Bookings Essential – Please phone Bunbury Community Health on 97952888 


